

## Jo-Ann Lane -MDH- <jo-ann.lane@maryland.gov>

## Courtesy Copy: Clarification on Criminal History Records Checks

1 message

Maryland Department of Health Professional Boards < MDH@info.maryland.gov>

Wed, Jan 24, 2018 at 3:14 PM

This is a courtesy copy of an email bulletin sent by Lauren Murray.

This bulletin was sent to the following groups of people:

Subscribers of Board Of Occupational Therapy Practice - OT or Board Of Occupational Therapy Practice - OTA (4493 recipients)



Maryland Board of Occupational Therapy Practice

## Subject: Clarification on Criminal History Records Checks Bulletin from the Board:

The Board would like to clarify a few points about the fingerprinting procedures:

 The fingerprinting requirement applies to initial, temporary, reinstatement and reactivation applicants at this time. Criminal history background checks are not required for the 2018 renewal cycle. Licensees will be notified when the fingerprinting background checks will be required for renewals.



- The Board cannot use fingerprints that applicants or licensees have gotten in the past. New fingerprints must be obtained.
- Applicants or licensees living out of state should contact the Board office for further information on how to get their fingerprints.

## **Questions? Contact us here!**

Spring Grove Hospital Center • 55 Wade Avenue • Bland Bryant Building, 4th Floor • Baltimore, Maryland 21228

410-402-8556 Fax 410-402-8561

Toll Free 1-877-4MD-DHMH • TTY for Disabled - Maryland Relay Service 1-800-735-2258

Web Site: http://health.maryland.gov/botp

Connect with Us on Facebook at : https://www.facebook.com/MdOccupationalTherapyPractice/

DHMH is committed to customer service. Click here to take the Customer Satisfaction Survey.

Connect with Us on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/MdOccupationalTherapyPractice/

NOTICE: Board responses to inquiries are intended for guidance purposes only. As these positions do not necessarily reflect a discussion of all material considerations required to reach the conclusions stated, they are not intended to be rules, regulations or official statements of the Board. Accordingly, due to their highly informal nature, these responses are not considered binding upon the Board and should not be relied on as definitive.

This service is provided to you at no charge by Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene Boards.